
Picacho Gun Club Newsletter  
March 2015 
 
 
 
Next meeting April 10th at the Game and Fish office 7:00 pm 
 
 
If you have a problem receiving or viewing the newsletter, call me at 
640-9261 or e-mail me at gorvillebales@yahoo.com 
 
Reminder to PGC, the annual Cowboys vs. Cops match is this Saturday 3/28.  Come out 
and participate or watch a great fun match.  Proceeds go to La Casa / La Pinon, buy a 
raffle ticket on some good stuff! 
 

Minutes from meeting last meeting:  
Opening Pledge: Led by Craig Tharp 

Treasurer Report: Read by Gary Bales and accepted 

Secretary Report: Read by Cindy Pollock and accepted 

Range Report: Cindy Pollock:  Had 117 Kids for shotgun shoot. 

                 Road fixed between cattle guards Looks great. 

                 4-New shooting bay sizes announced -40yds x 100yds 

                 Cindy needs more help on range repair. 

Shooting Reports:  

                Silhouette: 9 shooters good weather. 

                Cowboy action: 6 shooters, Had a couple new shooters from El Paso    

                 USPSA: 25 Shooters 

                 Steel Challenge: No report 

                 Bulls Eye: 13 shooters 

                 IDPA: 21 Shooters. Attendance is down for whatever reason.  

Gun Show Report: Made by Cindy Pollock. People showed good interest 
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Bill Weed form LC-IDPA gave a great presentation about IDPA. He had a slide show and 
explained the organization and how it works in association with conceal carry. 

Old Business: Need raffle tickets done 

We had about 23 people attend the last PGC meeting. Not a bad turn out.  

New Business: Need the Bi-Laws changed. Selected a committee consisting of 4 Craig 
Tharp, Mark Aguirre, Tim Martin and I think Todd Bensley 

Need web site updated to show all Shooting groups, including dates, times and Google 
maps. 

Cowboy Action Shooters -VS- Law Enforcement is scheduled for March 28th 

A Motion was made to close and second: 

Summited by Tim Martin Interim Secretary Accepted 

Note:    Still needed a new program director.   This is an important position.  Many of our  
  members do not shoot organized matches, but enjoy the PGC programs.   The  
  monthly meetings are a great place to get together with fellow shooters.              
  Cindy Pollock volunteered to bring in programs for the PGC meetings till May.    

 Range Report:   

 Results will be presented by Cindy Pollock at the meeting. 

   

Third Thursday Workday (April 17th):                                                                           

*Thank You Notes:  If you appreciated the work done on the covered range, please send your  
       Thank you to: Tim Fulton, tfulton@las-cruces.org                                                         
      1501 East. Hadley St.  Building 3       
            Las Cruces, NM  88001                                                                       
      Franco Granillo, fgranillo@las-cruces.org                                                                    
            1501 East Hadley St.  Building 3                                                
      Las Cruces NM 88001         

Senior Olympics Air Gun:              

 This year’s the air gun competition will be held on April 25, 26, &27.  If you are interested 
in participating Cindy will have entry forms at the next meeting.  It’s a lot of fun and this year we 
have a place to practice thanks to Terry Collins.   Don’t have an air gun, no problem, SO has guns 
you can use.               
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Be sure to pick up your raffle tickets at the April PGC Meeting. 

*Drawing will be at the Patio Party this May 14th.      

 The items are as follows:    1st 1911 45 cal. stainless steel Ruger                
     2nd 870 field 12 ga. shotgun                              
     3rd $200.00 dollars. 

We want to pass out the tickets at the next meeting, if you can’t attend, please e-mail me and I’ll 
send you some.                                                             

     

 
The Silhouette report:   

Eleven shooters participated in the March 1st Silhouette Match.  Conditions were breezy, 
mostly sunny.  Some very good scores were fired. 
PLINKING RIFLE 

1. Karen 40X- 36 Match Winner 
2. Ray 40X-  35 2nd 
3. Tom Still- 29 3rd 
4. Harry Lucker-28 4th 
5. MAC- 24 5th 
6. Henry Rodriguez- 20 6th 
7. Ken Monpielier- 15 7th 
8. Duane Goode- 9 8th 

 
 
SBRMS 

1. Garret B.- 15 MW 
2. Kyle B.- 9 2nd 

 
The next SBRMS/Plinking Rifle match will be April 5th.  
 
USPSA:  

Bill Miller will report at the April meeting. 

SASS: 

The SASS results will be given at the April meeting.   



Bull’s eye:  
 Results will be given at the meeting. 
 
 
 
 
For Sale  
 
Square Deal in 45 ACP $200 
Dillon Electronic Scale $115 
Dillon  Balance Scale $ 45 
Dillon Case Cleaner CU 2001 $100 
Midway Tumbler Model 1292 $50 
CM 2000 Case/Media Separator  $45 
Rainer Bullets 125 Gr 356 Diam $80 per 1,000 
Mixed brass for 45 ACP   1,175ct $50 
 
Call Paul at 575 642 3142 
 
If you have any firearms or firearms-related items to sell, submit the information to the PGC Newsletter 
editor.  
 
 
Matches 
  
1st Saturday:  
USPSA  
8:00 am setup. Match starts after setup. 4 stages. Bring 150 rounds.  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  
 
1st Sunday:  
Smallbore/NRA, Cowboy Rifle, and Hunter Pistol, Silhouette  
9:00 am  
Todd Bensley, 575-524-7911  
 
2nd Sunday:  
Black Powder Cartridge Silhouette  
8:00 am  
Dave Teague, 915-857-1325, pdt5397@aol.com  
 
3rd Sunday:  
Big Bore Silhouette  
9:00 am  
Todd Bensley, 575-524-7911  
 
4th Saturday:  
SASS Cowboy Match  
Set up at 7:30 am. Registration at 8:30 am. Safety meeting at 9:15 am. Shooting time at 9:30 am.  
Mark Aguirre, 575-647-3434  
 
Steel Challenge  
Set up at 8am and shoot at around 9am. 4 stages. Bring 150 rounds of ammunition. $15 match fee. (No 
charge for first-time shooters.) This match will alternate on a monthly basis with the Multi-Gun match. Check 
website for updates. (www.mvpistoleros.com)  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  



 
Multi-Gun Match  
Set up at 8am and shoot after setup is complete. 4 stages of rifle, pistol and shotgun. Rifle rounds must be 
copper jacket, no steel core or armor piercing. No shot larger than #6. Slugs may be required. IMGA rules 
used. $15 match fee. (No charge for first-time shooters.) Check website for updates. 
(www.mvpistoleros.com)  
Robert Mullan, 575-649-8109, mullanman2@yahoo.com  
 
Newcomers: please feel free to join any of the shooting events. They are open to all, and are a good way to 
get to know our members and our way of doing things.  
 
 


